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OLW NEWS 2022 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 30      Date:  Monday September 12 2022 

Dear Parents & Families, 
  Thank you to everyone who has 
organised a Parent- Teacher Interview for today. 
It is a great opportunity to share in discussion the 
many fabulous achievements of our students. 
 As Term 3 draws to a close, I thought it 
would be a good opportunity to reflect on some of 
our many successes over this term. 

 Book Week and Father’s Day were wonderful 
opportunities for families to gather and join us 
in celebrating these events. 

 The 8 District Reservoir Cup Indoor 
Tournaments saw OLW win 5 and finish 
runners up in the other 3. 

 2 students had their artwork selected to be a 
part of the National Catholic Education 
Conference Exhibition in September. 

 NAPLAN results saw OLW achieve its best 
ever performance as a school for the second 
time in two years. 

 OLW’s status as a high performing school 
continues to rise, with school groups and 
MACS staff visiting our school to watch our 
teaching & learning processes in action. 

Well done everyone on a very successful term!  
DISTRICT SPORTS TOURNAMENTS 

Congratulations to our Year 3/4 Boys and 
Girls Basketball teams on their performances in 
the district tournament last Friday. Both teams 
showed outstanding teamwork and 
sportsmanship throughout the day, with both 
teams finishing 2nd. Well done to all players! 
PREP 2023 INFORMATION NIGHT 

Our Prep 2023 families gathered for an 
Information Night last Wednesday evening. This 
was also an opportunity to gather our students 
together for the first time as a class group. 
DIVISION ATHLETICS 

Congratulations to all our students for 
their outstanding efforts in the Division Athletics 
last Thursday at Meadowglen Athletics Stadium. 
We now have 14 students who have moved 
through to the Regional Championships that will 
be held on Wednesday October 12. 
TERM 4 SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS  

Our next Closure Day will be held on 
Monday October 3, the first day of Term 4. On 
this day, the staff will be completing First Aid 
Training incorporating CPR, Anaphylaxis and 
Asthma Training.  

The second day will be Monday 
October 31, the day before the Melbourne Cup 

Public Holiday. On this day staff will be working 
on our Assessment & Reporting Documentation 
and our PLP’s for NCCD students. OSH Care will 
offer a program on these days if sufficient families 
are interested in accessing the program. 
TEAM COLOURS & HOT LUINCH DAY  

The SRC is organising our Wear Your 
Team Colours Day for Thursday, September 15.  
We will be asking all children to bring a gold coin 
donation. Money raised will be used to support 
Aussie Kids living with cancer. 

Students will be able to come to school 
wearing their favourite sports team colours from 
any code (e.g. Collingwood- black and white, 
Melbourne City – blue and white, etc).  Children 
can also wear their own sporting club uniform. 
The P & F are organising a Hot Lunch Day as part 
of the celebration.  
TERM 4 ENTRY & EXIT TIMES 

Our House Team entry and exit times for 
Term 4 are rotating again for next term. Entry and 
dismissal times are:  

o Entry -     Latrobe– 8.30am 
Bates – 8.40am 
Kelly – 8.50am 

o Exit -   Latrobe– 3.20pm 
Bates – 3.25pm 
Kelly – 3.30pm 

 
END OF TERM DISMISSAL 
 Term 3 concludes this Friday, September 
16. Dismissal times are Kelly – 1.00pm, Latrobe 
1.05pm & Bates – 1.10pm. The OSHC Program 
will be running from 1.10pm for those that require 
this service. Term 4 resumes on Tuesday, 
October 4, with our staggered start times. 

Enjoy the holidays! 

 Kevin Burke 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 
 Congratulations to everyone who found 
out that ‘grit your teeth’ means to ‘not show one's 
feelings; put up with something difficult or to bear 
pain. 

Our phrase for this week is: 
‘break a leg’ 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you can 
add this phrase to your vocabulary over the 
next week. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Administrator: Fr Joe Dong             Tel: 0488 020 364             

School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 
Welcome to you all. 
 
Entrance Antiphon: Give peace, O Lord, to those who wait for you, 
 that your prophets be found true. Hear the prayers of your servant, and of your people Israel. 
 
Communion Antiphon: How precious is your mercy, O God!  The children of men seek 
shelter in the shadow of your wings. 
 
Sat Sep 10th 10am Mass: On the first anniversary, please remember Luigi Cipolato in your 
prayers, brother of Mirta Giacom. 
 
WARMLY WELCOME FR. TRAC NGUYEN: We welcome Fr Trac Nguyen into our Lady of the 
Way ’s Parish family as he assumes his new role this week on September 7. Fr Trac comes to us 
from the Parishes of Camberwell, Balwyn Deepdene and Surrey Hills Wattle Park in Melbourne’s 
east, where he has served as Assistant Priest in these parishes. 
As Fr. Trac Nguyen begins his priestly ministry here. I would like to ask you to keep him in your 
daily prayers and supports. Let us warmly welcome him. 
 
Gospel Reflection on the 24th Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year C 
Dear sisters and brothers in Christ, 

We are on the 24th Sunday of Ordinary Time, the Church offers us a golden opportunity 
to reflect on God’s mercy and compassion. 

Our first reading from the Book of Exodus helps us to discover a God who is faithful to 
his vows. He also demonstrated that his love and mercy surpass his anger and judgement. As a 
merciful and compassionate father, God heard the prayers of Moses on behalf of his people. 
A very important lesson we must learn from this reading is, the power of intercession for both 
ourselves and for others. Like Moses, the Christ we celebrate today, relentlessly continues to 
intercede for us every day. This is especially at the sacrifice of the Holy Mass. So, we should not 
be tired of interceding for one another and for our world before our merciful and compassionate 
Lord. So, we must approach Him in prayers always, reminding him of his promises as Moses 
did. 

In the second reading from 1 Timothy St. Paul reminds us that, like himself, we are all 
products of God’s mercy. Paul recounted how his salvation was made possible through the 
intercession and mercy of Christ. Like Paul, let us take advantage of this same saving mercy of 
God for our eternal salvation. Let us also be grateful to Him, who shows us mercy through 
Christ. 
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And our Gospel from St Luke tells us that Christ was accused of welcoming sinners. 
Through his action and parables, He demonstrated how merciful and compassionate he is 
towards us. Through his merciful and compassionate heart, He is ready to make all things new 
for us again. 

So, like the lost son, it is time to accept this invitation. It is time to return to the merciful 
and compassionate Lord whose mercy surpasses his judgment and wrath. God has made our 
return very easy through Jesus Christ. So, all we need is to realize ourselves. Sincerely, and 
humbly we must make a very important decision like the lost son: “I will leave this place and go 
back to my father.” We must not be ashamed to return to God our father because: His 
steadfast love never ceases, and His mercy never comes to an end. They are new every 
morning, and great is His faithfulness. Amen! 
 
Parish Leadership Team: The next meeting for the Parish Leadership Team will be held on 
Thursday September 22 at 7pm. If you – Parishioners have any questions or suggestions to us, 
please don’t hesitate to contact this number - 0488020364. Thank you. 
There will be weekday mass from Tuesday – Friday at 10am. Let us pray together and enjoy a 
morning tea after each mass.  
 
Farewell: Fr Terry’s thank you and Farewell to be held on the 6th November after 10am Mass, 
with a BBQ lunch (simply providing sausages). – Tony and Liwa to check the hall will be 
available, checking with Kevin for how the school would like to join in. 
 
Morning tea:    A thank you morning tea for Dorothy O’Connor will be held on 2nd Oct. It will 
be after the 10am Mass on Sunday in the foyer.  
 
 
Eucharistic Ministers: 
10th Sep:   6pm Jim Conway.        11th Sep: 8am Martina Dowling.      10am Maria  
17th Sep:   6pm Jenny Glover.       18th Sep: 8am Gerard Dowling     10am Nicola   
    
Readers: 
10th Sep:   6pm Gabriel Becker.    11th Sep: 8am Martina Dowling.       10am Wendy Theuissen 
17th Sep:   6pm Frank Williams.    18th Sep: 8am Jason Cassar     10am Maureen Jones 
 
Fr. Joe Dong Tran  
Parish Administrator   
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